Jomo Stewart

From: Kern, Dean [Dean.Kern@ed.gov]
Sent: Monday, February 22, 2010 10:34 AM
To: barbara.gerard@matsuk12.us
Subject: Charter Facilities Programs

Hi Barbara,

It was great talking with you today. Information about the State Charter School Facilities Incentive grant program can be found at
http://www?2.ed.gov/programs/statecharter/index.html. As you are aware, States that have enacted a state law authorizing per-
pupil facilities aid for charter schools may apply. The program provides grants to eligible states to help them establish or enhance,
and administer, per-pupil facilities aid programs for charter schools. States eligibie for these grants are those with per-pupil aid
programs to assist charter schools with their school facility costs. Federal funds are used to match programs funded with nonfederal
dollars that make payments, on a per-pupil basis, to provide charter schools with facilities financing.

Priority is given to states that meet the criteria in section 5202(e) which include states that provide for a periodic review and
evaluation by the authorized public chartering agency, at least once every 5 years and do all of the following: demonstrate progress
in increasing the number of high-quality charter schools; provide for an authorized public chartering agency that is not a local
educational agency or, if local educational agencies are the only authorized pubic chartering agencies, allow for an appeals process;
and ensure that charter schools have a high degree of autonomy over the charter school's budget and expenditures.

This program is a five-year program and conducted a competition during FY09 for a new five-year cohort. The next competition is
not scheduled until FY13.

State and local officials have the responsibility for determining per pupil funding and facilities funding formulas and the
administration of these programs. We strongly encourage all states to provide equitable facilities funding and participation for all
students attending public schools, including public charter schools, for purposes of construction, modernization, renovation, or
repair of public schools.

Please feel free to contact me if you have questions or need further assistance.

Dean Kern

Director, Office of Charter Schools Program
Office of Innovation and Improvement

U.S. Department of Education

400 Maryland Ave., SW

LBJ-4W231

Washington, D.C. 20202



